
Sea Castle Elementary School 
School Advisory Council/School Advisory Forum 

May 15, 2019 @ 8:30 a.m. 
Meeting Minutes 

 

Call to Order 
The meeting was called to order at 8:39 a.m. 
 

Welcome 
Mrs. Reyes welcomed all in attendance.  
 

Reading and Approval of February Minutes (SAC/SAF) 
Everyone was given the opportunity to read and review the minutes.  A motion to accept the minutes as 
read was made by Mr. Lee. Mrs. Jones seconded the motion.   
 
 

Accountability Report 
Mr. Rodriguez wants to run PTA meetings back to back with SAC Meeting next school year. Also, 

primary testing started yesterday and will continue tomorrow. All the district and state assessments are 
finished tomorrow.  

Mrs. Lizano shared that Kindergarten Round Up is tomorrow.  End of Year ceremonies will begin on 
May 28th. In Kindergarten and fifth grade all parents are invited to the ceremony. In other grade levels, 
parents will get invited based on if students are receiving certificates and/or awards. Fifth grade ceremony 
is June 3rd. Study Zone will have summer tutoring at Sea Castle. There is a possibility that FSA scores will be 
out for third grade at the end of May.  
 

New Business  
Mrs. Reyes discussed and shared photos of prior events at Sea Castle: 

- Rise UP and Lead ceremony 
- Mrs. Baer was celebrated for retirement 
- Los Vivos was celebrated, Dual language activities 
- Reading for the Stars  
- Teachers Appreciation Week 
- Special Olympics 
- SEL activities for teachers 
- MOSD  

 
Discussion/ Review of SIP 

School-wide Positive Behavior Plan will be implemented next year. 
 
SIP Goals/ Progress Monitoring 

 
BAS testing- Running Record and Comprehension Assessment  
Primary end of the year  
SAT 10 is an alternative promotion assessment  
i-Ready AP3 Diagnostic Testing to Monitor Growth/ 3rd grade promotion alternative 
 
  
 



 
 

Title 1 
 

Upcoming meeting: Title I- PTA Workshop on Academic Games-Avoiding Summer Learning Loss STEM Fest 
Thursday, May 16th, 2019 at Colbert Elementary, 6:00pm 

 
Questions, Concerns, Comments 
 Mrs. Ruido is concerned about the amount of teachers being let go from Sea Castle because of the 
decrease in enrollment.  Administration explained that because we’re losing students, some teacher will 
have to be let go because of class size. She doesn’t agree with administration that many students are 
leaving Sea Castle. Mrs. Ruido is concerned that teachers are being let go now, however when school 
begins in the fall new teachers will have to be hired. Administration explained that the budget is currently 
providing funds for teachers based on previous years of enrollment in Kindergarten. They cannot account 
for students that may or may not come starting fall. She also has concerns about optional teachers being 
surplus. Mr. Lee asked if the SMART program had started another project since our last meeting.  
 
Adjournment 
A motion was made to adjourn the meeting by Mrs. Jones, Mr. Lee seconded the motion.  The meeting was 
adjourned at 9:12 a.m. 
 
Upcoming School Events  
5/16- Kindergarten Round Up 8:30 
5/17- Haitian Flag/ Heritage Day 
5/21- Parent Meeting for 5th grade IOA trip at 5:30pm in the Media Center 
5.23- 5th grade IOA Trip 
5/24- 5th Grade Paradise Cove Trip 
5/27- No School Memorial Day 
5/28- 1st/2nd Grade EOY Ceremony 
5/29- Poetry Slam/ Spring Concert 
5/29- 3rd/4th Grade EOY Ceremony 
5/30- VPK Moving Up Ceremony 
5/31- Kindergarten and Autism EOY Ceremony  
6/3- 5th Grade Promotion Ceremony at Miramar High School 
6/4- Early Release and Last Day of School 
6/5- Teacher Planning Day 
 
 
 
 
 

Upcoming Meeting Dates  

Open House 2019-2020 
 
 
 
 
 
 


